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ADDENDUM TO THE PUBLIC NOTICE FOR PROPOSED STATE 
PLAN AMENDMENT TO GRADUALLY UNWIND THE COVID-19 

PHE INCREASE FOR FREESTANDING PEDIATRIC SUBACUTE 
FACILITIES 

This is an Addendum to the Public Notice for proposed State Plan Amendment (SPA) 
23-0028, published on June 30, 2023. 

The following additions have been made to the original Public Notice: 

• For dates of service on or after January 1, 2024, SPA 23-0028 proposes to shift 
reimbursement for Freestanding Pediatric Subacute (FS/PSA) Facilities from an 
August 1 to July 31 rate year basis to a calendar rate year basis (January 1 to 
December 31) pursuant to amendments made by Assembly Bill 118 (Chapter 42, 
Statutes of 2023) to Welfare and Institutions Code section 14105.194. 

 
 
The effective date of the proposed SPA remains July 1, 2023. No other terms or 
conditions in the original Public Notice have changed. 
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